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transferred to the Archives staff from the Legislative Library, attend- 
ed the Public Archives of Canada in-service training course in Sep- 
tember. 

* * *  
The 12th Report of the Saskatchewan Archives Board, for the 

period 1964-66, was published at the end of the year and is available 
free of charge. It lists all accessions during the period. 

MANITOBA 

Towards the end of 1966 the Civil Service put into operation the 
first step of a new pay plan for professional personnel. All professional 
positions (including Archivists and Librarians) were evaluated under 
a Professional Officer classification with a general increase in salary. 
A further increase is anticipated in 1967 when individuals within the 
new classifications will have received "merit" ratings. 

* * *  
The Archives again in 1966 supervised a program of photograph- 

ing buildings of historical and architectural significance sponsored 
by the Manitoba Historical Society. The project included the prepara- 
tion of historical background on the building, historical figure or 
architect. Approximately 180 buildings are represented by the 1964 
and 1966 survey. 

* * * 
Accessioned during the year were the diaries of D. U. Campbell 

(1869-1873) an Ontario man imprisoned by Louis Riel during the Red 
River disturbances. A surprising discovery in the Winnipeg area dur- 
ing the year was a substantial collection of letters of Louis Riel and 
his family covering the period 1869-1920. This material included the 
draft of a letter of Louis Riel in 1876 to President Hayes of the United 
States outlining a plan for the re-establishment of a Provincial Gov- 
ernment by Riel in the west. 

The papers of T. A. Crerar, housed by the Archives for some 
fifteen years, were transferred during the year to Queen's University. 

Public Records transferred to the Archives included the Minute 
Books of the Protestant and Catholic sections of the Board of Educa- 
tion 1871-1890 and the Advisory Board of Education 1890-1962; Orders- 
in-Council 1878-1933; correspondence, minutes, working papers of the 
Post War Reconstruction Committee 1944-1946. 

* * * 
ONTARIO 

Miss E. Harlow was appointed Archivist of the University of 
Toronto last October. She was awarded her A.M.L.S. by the University 
of Michigan in 1965. The staff of the University Archives consists of 
2 professional librarians and 2 clericals. 

As the Archives have only recently been organized as a separate 
section of the University of Toronto Library system, within the Depart- 
ment of Rare Books and Special Collections, its holdings are not yet 
great. Manuscripts deposits, official records (printed or manuscript), 
photographs, microfilm, theses and miscellaneous materials occupy 




